Dear Kindergarten Families,							October 28, 2019
The students earned a Super Star Party by being super students.  We celebrated with a Fort party this week on Tuesday at the end of the day.  The students had a great time.  They were very kind about letting others into their fort.  They even made a tunnel to crawl from fort to fort.    
In Religion we have been talking about Family and Friends.  We read and acted out the story of the “Good Samaritan.” 
In Math we are comparing numbers of 1-10.  We learned about ordinal numbers; first, second, third, etc. 
In Art we made jack-o-lanterns using orange stripes of paper to form the outside of the jack-o-lanterns.    They are decorating the student’s lockers. 
In Social Studies we learned about Ben Franklin.  He was an inventor, printer, writer, and scientist.  He believed in the common good and didn’t paten his inventions but shared them with everyone.    
 In Reading we read the story about the Gingerbread Man and Gingerbread Girl. We have been predicting what would happen at the end of the story.  The students retold the story.  The students compared the two different versions of the story with a Venn diagram. 
In Science we have been studying trees.  We studied all the products made from trees.  We studied the parts of a tree and the jobs of that part of the tree.  We counted tree rings to age trees.  We made our own tree rings.  We played a resource game and talked about how fire, water, nutrients affect the growth of trees.  
The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions please contact me at (651)437-2644.  God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke

 



